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July 13, 2018
The Honorable Rob Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
The enclosed Interlocal Agreement, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to provide marine patrol services to the city of Lake Forest Park. We respectfully request that the Council approve this ordinance so the county may receive over $12,500 in revenue for 2018, with additional revenue in future years of the contract. The new agreement shall become effective April 1, 2018 and automatically renew annually.
Services will include responding to 9-1-1 calls, proactive patrols, vessel registration enforcement, assisting stranded boaters, boating safety education and enforcing all applicable laws.

The contract provides for reimbursement according to established formulae based on workload, shoreline, and the cost of the unit. The methodology has been reviewed and approved by the standalone marine patrol contract cities of Bellevue, Lake Forest Park, Kirkland, Issaquah, and Redmond; as well as law enforcement contract cities of Kenmore, Beaux Arts, and Sammamish.
This Interlocal agreement furthers the King County strategic planning goal of safety and justice by providing for a safe and just community through proactive law enforcement. Sharing marine patrol service is of considerable benefit to all citizens in terms of both cost and public safety. By sharing the unit, costs are distributed among multiple jurisdictions that must provide the service. This is a more cost-effective approach than maintaining individual units. As a truly specialized, regional service, public safety is improved through consistent enforcement, greater experience, and training. In fact, the unit’s deputies are specially trained in boat handling, marine law enforcement and education, boat accident investigation, and police scuba diving for rescues and/or evidence recovery. We work collaboratively in the region with SPD and other agencies to ensure that the most efficient and cost effective marine law enforcement coverage is being provided to the citizens of King County.  

In conclusion, the contract allows us to provide needed law enforcement services to the city of Lake Forest Park, ensuring the ongoing safety of the boating public. 

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this agreement, please contact Chief Jerrell Wills, KCSO Special Operations Division, at (206) 477-2259.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:
Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff

Melanie Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Captain Jesse Anderson, Contract Services Unit, KCSO

Chief Jerrell Wills, Criminal Investigations Division, KCSO

Captain Joe Hodgson, Special Operations Division, KCSO
